The Chairman of the Board of Trustees, Prof. Waheeb Alkhaja and the President of the University, Prof. Ghassan Aouad, met with the members of the 14th Student Council, to discuss the updates and accomplishments that the University had achieved in the recent period, in the presence of the university's senior management, while the members of the Student Council presented their work plan for the second semester of the academic year 2020-2021.

The Chairman of the Board of Trustees, Prof. Waheeb Alkhaja affirmed the University's support for student events and efforts in various fields, stressing the true partnership between the University's Administration and the Student Council for the interest of the students, working together to overcome the difficulties they face, and emphasizing the importance of the role of the Student Council and its mission at the University being an integral part of its organization.

For his part, the President of the University, Prof. Ghassan Aouad, congratulated the members of the Student Council on being elected as members and all the confidence they got from their colleagues, wishing them success in their duties in the coming period, underlining the need to pay close attention to the voice of students and to strive to meet their needs to improve the quality of services provided to them in various aspects, and to honor the responsibility and trust that have been entrusted by their peers.

This meeting comes with the aim of communicating with students and identifying their needs and aspirations which would advance the educational process and help create the optimal educational environment for students.

